
------------------------------------------------------------------------
*Rense.com*
------------------------------------------------------------------------

*Skolnick - Wal-Mart And The
Red Chinese Secret Police, Pt 3*

By Sherman H. Skolnick

skolnick@ameritech.net

www.skolnicksreport.com

9-6-1

Wal-Mart And The Red Chinese Secret Police, Pt 1
<http://www.rense.com/general13/walmart.htm>
Wal-Mart And The Red Chinese Secret Police, Pt 2
<http://www.rense.com/general13/walmartpart2.htm>
Wal-Mart And The Red Chinese Secret Police, Pt 3

Wal-Mart and the Reputed Crooked Judges in Chicago.

As owners and operators of the State of Arkansas, the Rockefeller Family
have had a two-pronged plan. As agent for the Rockefellers/Red Chinese,
Bill Clinton arranged for the Northwest Arkansas Regional Airport to be
built. Some critics thought it was an unnecessary facility. Perhaps they
did not take into consideration its location close to three
Rockefeller-assisted so-called new "fortunes", started and headquartered
nearby and now spread out all over the nation if not the world: Wal-Mart
Stores, Inc., and their subsidiaries; Tyson Foods, Inc., also known as
Tyson Chickens; and their transportation wing, J.B Hunt Transport
Services, Inc.

The oil-soaked, spy-riddled monopoly press seldom mentions the plans of
the Rockefellers, always showing them, if at all, smiling, and only
rarely mentions them and Arkansas. Like the British in the 19th Century,
seeking to subjugate China with opium, the Rockefellers, as the first
part of the plan, are seeking to control the common people of the U.S.
by flooding the nation with "China White", high purity dope from
Southwest China. Junkies prefer "China White" because it can be smoked
in a pipe and does not require a needle in the arm. In the process, the
Rockefellers are assisting Red China in undermining the skilled trades



and useful employment in the U.S. by deluging the nation with cheap
goods from China and countries dominated by them such as Sri Lanka.
Spear-heading that effort has been Wal-Mart capable of underselling most
everybody with products made by Chinese and other slave-laborers at
camps and factories under the authority of the Secret Police.

And the Red Chinese Gestapo pick healthy dissidents to be arbitrarily
imprisoned, awaiting orders for human body parts from major U.S.
transplant centers, dominated by the Rockefellers. Upon receiving such
an order from a well-off patient, a prisoner is condemned to death, shot
in the back of the head, and his liver, kidneys, and such removed. They
are most often sent to the major U.S. transplant center at Rockefeller's
University of Chicago Hospitals. The proceeds from the major "China
White" dope trafficking, weapons smuggling, and harvesting of human body
parts, and other such, are laundered through the Chicago markets
disguised as dealings in currency and soybeans.

[Visit our extensive website series, "THE RED CHINESE SECRET POLICE IN
THE U.S."]

The second section of the Rockefeller scheme is to re-locate all or a
substantial portion of Wal-Mart's headquarters to Chicago. Tyson has
already set up in Chicago a major food processing plant that reportedly
employs a large number of non-citizen Mexicans more or less induced to
infiltrate the U.S. Such workers are subject to being cowed by the
Immigration and Naturalization Service, INS. And such labor is preferred
to local labor which likes to be unionized and receive numerous fringe
benefits. After all, Chicago has traditionally been a trade union town.

To make this all work, Wal-Mart needs an arbitrary and corrupt federal
judiciary, cowardly lawyers, and a venal see-nothing press who are more
like stenographers of official government lies rather than like
inquiring reporters. Big corporations prefer to litigate in Chicago's
Federal courts. Why? As one blunt observer aptly stated, "Chicago has
the cheapest judicial whores in the nation".

Notice this example from one of our website stories. A crusading
attorney from Fayetteville, Arkansas, Dan C. Ivy, has been the attorney
of choice in Chicago for a storyboard designer sueing Coca-Cola and
Simon Marketing for copyright damages. Ivy is one of the few attorneys I
have observed in 40 years as a court-reformer, that dared to repeatedly
confront, to her face, a federal district judge in Chicago who committed
a fraud upon her own Court. How? Through judicial perjuries. That is, in



plain language, a judge trying to cover up an arbitrary and corrupt
ruling by mouthing off straight-out lies from the bench. As a cover-up,
Chicago District Judge Blanche M.Manning [(312)435-7608] did what is
forbidden in Anglo-Saxon Law. That is, for a person to sit as a judge in
their own case. She ruled that she had not done the judicial lies with
which she was charged in some six petitions by Ivy, invoking "fraud upon
the court" against her.

A reputed major unpunished gangster and power broker reportedly paid a
million dollars for her to have a chair in the U.S. District Court in
Chicago. Buying and selling judgeships is a seldom discussed subject.
[Visit our 8-part series "Coca-Cola, the CIA, and the Courts", also
"Open Letter to Coca-Cola Bottlers", as well as "Buying a Judgeship"].

An appeal from the Chicago U.S. District Court goes to the U.S. Court of
Appeals for the 7th Circuit [Illinois, Indiana, and Wisconsin]. It is
the end of the line for most all cases. Why? The U.S. Supreme Court
agrees to hear only a handful of cases from the many thousands that
petition for Certiorari, a form of "begging" petition, imploring them to
please, please allow you to be heard in their tribunal. Just to show
they are lazy and indifferent, at the beginning of a recent U.S. Supreme
Court term, which starts in October, there were pending 1600 such
"begging" petitions. EACH AND EVERY such petition was refused, without
explanation, with just one word, "DENIED". No "merit" to any of them?
Really?

Two spark-plugs on the 7th Circuit Appeals Court have been Richard A.
Posner [(312) 435-5806], for a long time Chief Judge, and his ever
present shadow and side-kick, Frank H. Easterbrook [(312) 435-5808]. [I
confirmed by personal observation and reported on my TV Program that
Easterbrook is a dope user and in the middle of hearings in his court,
giggles and laughs to the ceiling. As a reprisal, Posner/Easterbrook
ordered that I and a TV Show associate of mine, Joseph Andreuccetti, be
barred FROM ALL THE COURTS in the 7th Circuit. Do not waste my time
telling me about my First Amendment rights. The U.S. Supreme Court sent
back one word as to our petition, "DENIED". So our First Amendment
rights have been CANCELLED.]

Both Posner and Easterbrook previously were law professors at
Rockefeller's University of Chicago Law School. [So the monopoly press
never told you the Rockefellers founded and dominate the University of
Chicago? Now you know.] Another fellow law professor was Antonin Scalia
who sits on the U.S. Supreme Court. He is so arbitrary and hard-hearted,
Scalia could if he were an adult then, have been a functionary in Benito



Mussolini's Fascist government. Study Scalia's outrageous role in
dominating the installation of George W. Bush as "resident" and
"occupant" of the White House via the case of Bush versus Gore. The
un-inaugurated PRESIDENT, who won the popular vote, was GORE. [Visit our
website stories on the 2000 Election.]

While on the bench, Posner, Easterbrook, and Scalia, do not disclose in
their mandatory annual financial disclosure forms, that they also
represent the billion dollar stock portfolio of their patrons,
Rockefeller's University of Chicago. Among the stock therein are blocks
of stock of Coca-Cola, Wal-Mart, and other major corporate pirates.
Guess who is favored in their crooked court?

Judge Posner has several specialties. He has written books and articles
on the subject of "economic efficiency" in the judiciary. In simple
terms, he believes it is NOT economically "efficient" for an underdog to
be ALLOWED to sue or bother a large corporation.

In a debate sponsored by the Federal Bar Association's Chicago chapter,
Judge Posner advanced the view that people who think federal jurists
base their legal opinions solely on their interpretation of the law and
the Constitution are living in a make-believe world. [As reported in the
lawyers' newspaper, the Chicago Daily Law Bulletin, May 24, 2001.]
Posner heckled a law professor who teaches his students to rely on the
law and the facts. "But Posner suggested that [Law Professor] Stone was
not being realistic about how the courts work," the article went on to
quote Judge Posner,"I don't understand why constitutional law professors
teach fairy tales to their students".

Judge Posner's views as a judicial dictator as to "economic efficiency"
as to the courts, are set forth in "Frontiers of Legal Theory" by
Richard A. Posner, Harvard University Press, Cambridge, Mass., as
reported in the Chicago Daily Law Bulletin, June 26, 2001.

Another specialty of Judge Posner/Judge Easterbrook is to mouth off
judicial perjuries in their rulings, arbitrarily favoring certain
corporate pirates. Also, Judge Posner refuses to disqualify himself even
when confronted in an appeal that he is directly personally involved.
Further, Posner formed a business, a litigation service firm, that
reportedly engages in the BIG FIX. [See the details in our website
story, at the time Posner was a mediator in the Microsoft Anti-Trust
case, "Chief Crook Enters Microsoft Case".]



What is a JUDICIAL PERJURY? A simple explanation. The undisputed court
record shows it is DAY. The lying, corrupt judge proclaims the record
shows it is NIGHT. Then, applying prior decisions, called case law, as
to NIGHT, the corrupt judge favors those in the case who worked a malign
influence on the judge. [Posner/Easterbrook threatened lawyers with
punishment who dared complain about the judges' judicial lies. See our
story about Chief Crook.]

In the Rockefeller plan to have Wal-Mart re-locate their headquarters or
part of their headquarters to Chicago, Rockefeller-linked Banker-Judges
like Posner and most others on the 7th Circuit in Chicago, will protect
the Rockefeller-assisted Wal-Mart from any "legal problems".

An example. While his fight with Wal-Mart was pending in Arkansas,
attorney Dan ivy filed an appeal in Chicago against Coca-Cola. All the
federal appeals judges in active service in Chicago, under the
domination of gang-leaders Posner/Easterbrook, without explanation or
specifics, entered an order REFUSING to allow Ivy to appear as an
attorney in their Court, thus seeking to block the appeal. That is one
way of dealing with a crusading attorney who also bothers Helen Walton
and Wal-Mart. Are Wal-Mart stores major sellers of Coca-Cola, and have
ties to McDonald's?[Visit part 2 of this series. Also Coca-Cola series,
Part 8, dealing with purported embezzlement of McDonald's.]

Look what happens to more independent-minded commodity and currency
traders in Chicago who do NOT go along with the money laundering of the
Red Chinese Secret Police through the Chicago markets. That is, the
Chicago Board of Trade, the Chicago Mercantile Exchange, and their
basement sort of step-sister, Chicago Board Options Exchange.

In January, 1989, the day after the inauguration as President of George
Herbert Walker Bush, began the federal criminal indictments of 46
Chicago commodity and currency traders. Going back to the time he was
Vice President, the Elder Bush instigated these indictments. Involved
were mostly five dollar discrepancies in "front running" trading, a
long-accepted industry practice to which no customer apparently complained.

I was present in 1992 in the courtroom of the U.S. Court of Appeals
Chicago, when some of the cases were heard on oral argument. For
example, a group of the defendants known as the "Soybean Ten" were kept
in jail and not allowed out on bond, yet they had ostensibly no prior
criminal records. I tried, in vain, to point out to their



million-dollar-retained lawyer, Alan Dershowitz, there present, the
serious conflicts of interest of the 7th Circuit Judges. I had, likewise
in vain, informed him of it, prior to the appeal hearing.

For example, heading the three-judge hearing panel was Federal Appeals
Judge Richard D. Cudahy [(312) 435-5825], the richest judge in the U.S.
His extensive mandatory annual financial disclosure forms showed he
headed the Patrick Cudahy Trust, a massive offshoot of the meat-packing
and commodity industries, opponents of the defendants. He should have
disqualified himself and Dershowitz was busy counting the million
dollars he got and too chicken to speak up. Before the hearing, I
informed some of the spectators who were relatives of the "Soybean Ten".

Thinking themselves somehow in the same category as the high and mighty
judicial dictators, the relatives insulted me. "Who the hell are you,
Mr. Skolnick? We are not interested in your so-called details." I almost
blurted out, "Your relatives are going to get what they deserve, since
they suck up to the Establishment so much." They did not know or want to
know, that by not adequately assisting the Red Chinese Secret Police,
and their dope/weapons/human body parts money laundry, dominating the
Chicago markets since at least the early 1980s, the traders were going
to be put into Judge Cudahy's meat-grinder.

So, will the Rockefeller puppet, Wal-Mart, be in a safe and secure place
in the Chicago-area as their planned new headquarters? Wal-Mart's
reputed crooked federal judicial protectors have given their oath.
Secretly, the corruptible judges have sworn to uphold, not the U.S.
Constitution, but the plans of the Rockefellers, their oily patrons.

Stay tuned.

[For details of the most massive judicial bribery in U.S. history, in
related civil cases involving soybeans, Visit our website story "Marc
Rich--Swindles the Pope's Soybean Company".]
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